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July 25, 2022
MEMORANDUM
FOR : The Regional Executive Director

DENR-MIMAROPA Region )
1515 L&S Bldg., Roxas Blvd.
Ermita, Manila

FROM : The Provincial Environment and
Natural Resources Officer

SUBJECT HIGHLIGHTS DURING THE CONDUCTED MEETING RE:
ESTABLISHMENT OF PUERTO PRINCESA
INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT WILDLIFE HAZARD
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE ON JULY 21, 2022

Forwarded is the memorandum dated July 25, 2022 of Research Assistant Edilita B.
Demonguitan of Snake Island NCMCR regarding the above-mentioned subject.

As per report, the meeting was conducted on July 21, 2022 in line with the
Establishment of PPIA Wildlife Hazard Management Committee led by Engr. Florevic Sonota
of PPIA and attended by the undersigned and ECOMS I Arlene Basaya of CENRO Puerto

Princesa and attended by Research Assistant Edilita B. Demonguitan of this Office and
ECOMS I Arlene Basaya of CENRO Puerto Princesa.

For information and record.

LIZARDO B. CAYATO?\/
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July 25, 2022

MEMORANDUM
FOR : The Provincial Environment and
Natural Resources Officer
THRU : The Chief,
Conservation and Development Section/SIMO
FROM : Edilita B. Demonguitan
Research Assistant, Snake Island NCMCR
SUBJECT : HIGHLIGHTS DURING THE CONDUCTED MEETING RE:

ESTABLISHMENT OF PUERTO PRINCESA
INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT WILDLIFE HAZARD
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE ON JULY 21, 2022

Respectfully submitted is the report of the undersigned re the above-mentioned
subject.

The meeting was conducted on July 21, 2022 at 1:30 in the afternoon in line with
Establishment of PPIA Wildlife Hazard Management Committee. The meeting was led by
Engr. Florevic Sonota of PPIA and attended by the undersigned and ECOMS I Arlene Basaya
of CENRO Puerto Princesa and other participants from different stakeholders.

Engr. Florevic Sonota welcomed the participants and presented the PPIA Wildlife
Hazard Management Committee that was established before the pandemic started. She gave a
brief background regarding bird and wildlife strike and reechoed each stakeholders’ duties. She
also discussed some of their initiatives taken in preventing bird and wildlife strike. Their canals
in the PPIA runway were installed with nets and they just shooed away the birds that they are
spotting, they were not using guns and other tools yet because they wanted to know from
PCSDS and DENR when it comes to proper handling of birds and wildlife.

ECOMS I Arlene Basaya suggested that Katala Foundation Inc. may be and should
be part of the committee since Ma’am Indira knows more about the proper handling of Katala
and other birds. The undersigned also suggested the need to conduct quarterly waterbirds and
forest birds monitoring within the vicinity of the PPIA. To address the concerns regarding bird
strikes, we must first try to study what kind of birds are present within and migrating from/near
the PPIA. The PPIA staff said that they already have baseline study of birds present within the
PPIA conducted by NGOs and that they will give us copies of the said study.

The meeting lasted for two hours and a half and was closed after confirming the names
of the members of the established management committee. CDS Chief, Rhodora B. Ubani of
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this Office and SEMS/CDS Chief Vivian O. Soriano of CENRO Puerto Princesa are still the
members of the existing Birdstrike and Wildlife Management Committee.

For your information and further instructions.

EDILITA B. DEMONGUITAN

Noted by:

RHOPORA B. UBANI
Chief, CDS/SIMO
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Photos during the conducted committee meeting at PPIA
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